SLV BOARD MEETING 10/17/07   

Attendance:  Linda Landers, Karen Barton, Mardeen Gordon, Randy Gordon, Joe Primeau, Guy Peabody, Carrie Morrison, Mike Olmsted, Dave Notari, Ralph Aguaya, Steven Sofranko, Glen Robbins, Anita Stoddart
Meeting called to order at 7:06.

Minutes – Anita motioned to approve the minute from 10/3/07. Dave Seconded. Minutes approved.

President’s Report – Linda reported that the district is requesting $200 from each league for the umpire’s clinic. The board supported this last season. The general consensus was that it the clinic is beneficial.  We will try to get more adults involved in the clinic. Motion was made to pay $200 to the district for the umpire clinic.  Motion approved.

New Board Members/Positions – Guy Peabody (existing board member) is interested in helping Dave Notari with Safety and T Ball rep. The motion was made that Guy and Dave would work together as Safety Officer(s) and T Ball reps. Motion approved. 

Glen Robbins was nominated and approved as a new board member.  

WE NEED A NEW TREASURER!!!

Job Descriptions – Linda would like each of the board members to provide her with a detailed, specific list of their job responsibilities. Each member should include responsibilities from last season.  Linda would like to have this information available for new board members.  It was agreed that this would be very useful to new board members (especially when there is a large number of board members vacating the board).  Linda requested that each board member be very specific.

ABC (baseball camp) -  Linda spoke to Kati Adams regarding the upcoming ABC camp. Kati would like to help but she does not have the time to call the league’s mailing list.  There was discussion about how we wanted to advertise the camp.

We have included the information on the postcard that was sent and the flyer that was distributed to the schools.  Randy will send out a mass email to the email addresses he has.  He will also request that the Press Banner include this in their Datebook. 

Safety – Dave Notari spoke about safety. He pointed out that we don’t have a safety plan. We need to develop one and set priorities.  We need to make sure our fields are safe and that our coaches and managers are safety aware.  

New first aid kids is a priority.  He has ordered 5 kits (Highland, High School, BCE and  Quail Hollow).

Dave is pursuing having all managers and coaches be trained in CPR (Anita’s idea).

He also mentioned breakaway bases which Shawn is working on.  

There was further discussion about the sensor light. The light at the LL field is out again. We spoke about getting a portable one that could be used at Highland Field.

Anita will speak to Rob Carling about the light at the LL field.

Fall League Umpires -  Mike Olmsted stated that there is a problem in Fall League with umpires. They are always scrambling for umpires.  Mike suggested that the League pay the umpires as they do in the regular season. 
Mike will call Mark Mullins to see if Mark would be interested in scheduling these umpires. If not, Mike will ask Mark for a list of qualified umpires.

The board approved $200 to pay umpires for the remainder of the Fall League schedule.

Calendar – Linda provided each board member with a calendar.  The following dates were set:

Board Meeting – moved from 11/21 to 11/28

Last Day to Register Early – 12/2

Board meeting in December will be 12/12

Tryouts – 1/12, 1/19 1/26 (makeup day in case of rain)

Draft – 2/2

Opening Day – 3/8

There was some discussion regarding when to do manager interviews. This will probably be done the week of 12/3.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:10PM

